

C 28
Communication
COUNCIL: June 27 17
FAA Rpt. No. 7 Item 7

DATE:

June 26, 2017

TO:

Hon. Mayor and Members of Council

FROM:

Tim Simmonds, Chief Corporate Initiatives and Intergovernmental Relations

RE:

COMMUNICATION - FINANCE, ADMINISTRATION AND AUDIT COMMITTEE,

JUNE 19, 2017, ONTARIO SOCCER ASSOCIATION (OSA) AND SOCCER

CENTRE ONTARIO (OSC) PROPOSED AMALGAMATION

WARD 2

On Saturday, June 24, 2017 the Ontario Soccer Centre Membership at a Special General Meeting did not support the motion to proceed with the proposed amalgamation of the Ontario Soccer Centre with Ontario Soccer Association.

The proposal required 2/3 of the membership to support the motion. 26 members voted. 17 were in favour of the motion and nine were not. The motion failed by one vote. Neither City member voted on the motion.

On Sunday, June 25, 2017 the Ontario Soccer Association voted to re-elect Ron Smale as President, for a fifth term. In addition, the Association elected a new Executive. This impacts the Ontario Soccer Centre as the Executive members have a dual responsibility and sit as members of the Ontario Soccer Centre.

The Ontario Soccer Centre Board will hold its next meeting in September at which time the board-elect will be formalized. The board-elect are;

Current Members

Ron Smale, President Ontario Soccer Association Peter Augruso (Chair-Elect) Michael Saniga Johnny Misley, Ex. Dir. OSC Tony Carella (City Representative) Tim Simmonds (City Representative) New Members

Brenda Brown Leslee Bax Vince Mazza John Tzanis

Staff will continue to monitor and provide updates as necessary.

Sincerely,

Tim Simmonds

Chief Corporate Initiatives and Intergovernmental Relations